LCPS NEWS LETTER

February 2007
Dick Wheeler, Editor
717.892.1547
rwassociates 1@verizon.net

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK

This month's meeting, Wednesday February 14, is a look at valuing collections. Dick Colberg, who does appraising professionally, will demystify what your collection is really worth. Spouses are certainly welcome.

This is only my second month in office but one thing is clear, the main focus for this year is going to be involvement. Please consider helping out with the stamp show. It is coming up in April and we could certainly use as much help as we can get. Also consider the possibility of exhibiting. I have done it once before, and hope to again this year. It was fun.

We still need more programs for the club's meetings. Dates are available for 2007 and 2008 (let's look toward the future). As a club we must always be looking forward to continuing the great activities of the club and to adding more. A few people have been doing a lot of the work for many years and they need our help if we are going to continue the excellence of the club.

On the home front, organization seems to be at the center of my collecting "problems". You can only have so many piles before they are too overwhelming. Yes, I can find things but multiple piles are simply not something you want to see all the time.

Stamp collecting is fun!!

Bob

STAMP CLUB MINUTES, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2007

Meeting was called to order at 7:20 PM with 32 members in attendance. Treasurer's report: 2006 year ended with a balance of \$4,141.85. No old business to discuss.

New business:

- 1. Jim discussed the 2007 Lancopex show. WE NEED VOLUNTEERS-please consider volunteering this year. If interested please contact Jim Boyles. Jim stressed that the club is in need of "understudies" for different duties involving the yearly stamp show. We need everyone's help to make our show a success.
- 2. Newsletter: If you have an email address please send it to Dick Wheeler. If you have an article you would like to share and a "get to know club members" article send these to Dick also. Dick's email address is rwassociates1@verizon.net
- 3. Please give club dues to Jim Boyles as he will be handling this for the time being. Bob Noble noted that we need help with next year's Holiday party. Please help to make next year's party as successful as the 2006 party.

4. The February topic to be discussed will be "Evaluating Stamp Collections." Dick Colberg will be the speaker.

5. The sheet to be host or hostess for each month's meeting was passed around. Thanks

to everyone who signed up.

6. Lucy Eyster mentioned that Saturday, January 13th was first day of issue of the "Kiss" stamp. This will be held at the Giant Center in Hershey PA.

Submitted by: Lori Hostetler Secretary

HOSTESS/HOST SCHEDULE FOR 2007

Meeting refreshments will be provided by the following club members on the following dates in 2007:

Bob Noble January 10, Lou Leidig February 14 Steve Wander March 14 Mary Husson April 11 Marilyn Shirley May 9 Truyde Greiner June 13 Paul Petersen July 11 Club Picnic August 8 Lou DiFelice September 12 October 10

Eleanor/Dick Wheeler

Lucy Eyster November 14 Holiday Party December 12

GREETINGS FROM THE EDITOR

Folks, please remember to provide me with information of interest to club members for inclusion in the news. My email address is: rwassociates1@verizon.net or give me a call at 717.892.1547.

Each month I am in need of the following items:

Announcements of stamp shows or other events Informative articles of interest to club members Personal stories about you for the "Get to Know Our Members" section

Thanks Dick Wheeler